
To: Mayor Schneider and Members of the City Council November 8, 2016 

From: John and Anna Campbell, Owners of Historic Residence at 131 East Anapamu Street 

Re: Restaurant Trash Enclosure Permitted by City Building Department and Approved by Historic 

Landmarks Committee (Without their Knowledge) to be Constructed by Front Entry Gate of Historic 

Home across from Courthouse Sunken Gardens Without Giving the Required Notice to the owners of 

the Home. 

APPEAL TO COUNCIL TO RESCIND HISTORIC LANDMARKS COMMISSION MOTION OF NOVEMBER 2, 2016 

ON AGENDA ITEM 14, 129 EAST ANAPAMU, ALONG WITH THE UNDERLYING CONSENT CALENDAR 

ACTION WHICH WAS MISLEADLINGLY OR DECEPTIVELY DESCRIBED TO THE COMMISSION; 

TO RESCIND THE RESULTING BUILDING PERMIT bld2016-01091 FOR THE CONSTRUCTION OF THE 

OFFENDING TRASH ENCLOSURE; 

TO UPHOLD THE PLANS APPROVED BY THE HISTORIC LANDMARKS COMMISSION ON SEPTEMBER 9, 

2015, AND TO DIRECT STAFF TO UPHOLD THEM. 

Dear Mayor Schneider and Members of the City Council, 

We are appealing to you to rescind the motion of the Historic Landmarks Commission on November 2, 

2016, agenda item 14, along with its underlying consent calendar action which was misleadingly or 

deceptively described on the HLC agenda of April 6, 2016. We are asking you to rescind building permit 

BLD2016-01091 allowing the construction of the new trash enclosure by the front entry of the historic 

home we own because we were not notified of this new construction as required by SBMC 22.68,040, 

and we are directly affected by this action. We ask for this recision also because it is invalid because it 

was based on a Landmarks Commission approval in an action which was described deceptively or 

misleadingly, on their consent calendar agenda of April 6 2016. We are asking you to uphold the plans 

which the Historic Landmarks Committee approved for 129 E. Anapamu Street on September 9, 2015 

and to direct staff to uphold these plans. These plans call for an interior trash room near the rear of the 

restaurant and a wheelchair lift on the southeast corner of the building. 

We own and cherish the historic home at 131 East Anapamu, directly across from the Courthouse 

Sunken Garden, in the heart of El Pueblo Viejo. It has been a residence continually since 1901. In the 

1940's the Jedlicka family put a cobbler shop/bootery in front and put the front entry porch to their 

home on the west side of the building. The porch is just 82" from the restaurant building, which 

expanded to the property line over the years. The restaurant building (and the offending trash 

enclosure) is just 10 feet away from our bedroom windows. A small locally owned and operated 

women's clothing boutique, ADORNMENT, is now in front, and several working professionals live in the 

home behind and above the boutique. 

The Little Door restaurant next door at 129 E. Anapamu has been undergoing renovation. The plans 

which were approved by the Historic Landmarks Commission on September 9, 2015, called for the front 

patio to be raised four feet, a wheelchair lift to be installed on the east side of the patio adjacent to our 

property, and a sealed, top-ventilated interior trash room to be located near the rear of the restaurant. 

Before the renovations started we looked at the plans and we supported them. We had ourselves listed 

as" interested parties" so the City would keep us notified of any changes as the plans went through. But 
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